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A Time to Shine – Release from face-to-face (RFF) 
Relief from face-to-face (RFF) teaching is provided in 
primary schools across NSW, primary departments of 
central schools and schools for specific purposes to 
support teachers in their classroom teaching role. 
At Ourimbah PS, RFF teaching is an integral part of the 
school’s overall teaching and learning program and it is 
developed in collaboration with staff. It takes into 
consideration the needs of all students, including the 
school’s strategic directions, and enables the continued 
delivery of an integrated curriculum across all stages 
and all key learning areas. 
This year, we have five RFF teachers, Mrs Bullock, 
Mrs Ryder, Mr Castles, Mrs Miranda and Mrs 

Wakelin providing explicit teaching in the following 
subjects: Creative Arts (Music, Drama and Dance), 
PDHPE (Personal Development, Health and Physical 
Education) and Library.  
 

Celebrating Mother’s Day 
What a beautiful morning and a wonderful way to 
celebrate Mother’s Day at Ourimbah PS. My thanks to 
all of the staff, students and parents who were able to 
join us last Friday to help celebrate this special day. 
A very special thank you to the P&C Mother’s Day 
Committee who led a band of amazing volunteers to run 
the Mother’s Day Stall this year – the students were 
delighted with the range of gifts they could purchase for 
their mums! 
 

 

 

DATE EVENT 
16 May BWPSSA Touch Footy Rep Trials 
17 May BWPSSA Zone Soccer 
20 May CANTEEN CLOSED 
20 May Chess Tournament 
23 May  Nitbusters Program 
24 May BWPSSA Cross Country 
27 May CANTEEN CLOSED 
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Thank you to the fantastic staff at OPS for making this 
special event possible, including the wonderful 
organisers of this year’s celebrations: Mrs Dunn, Mrs 
Gordge, Mrs Bunt, Mrs Vila and Mrs Ward who put 
the hard yards in preparing for this special occasion. We 
all think you are TOPS! 

National Walk Safely to School Day – Friday 10 May 
Well done to those students and parents who 
participated in the National Walk Safely to School Day 
last Friday. The health, road safety, transport and 
environmental benefits that regular walking (especially 
to and from school) can provide for the long-term 
wellbeing of our children is critical to a positive and 
successful education and lifestyle.  Apart from the 
physical benefits, regular walking also has a favourable 
impact on their cognitive and academic performance.  
My thanks to Mrs Miranda and Mrs Hampson for 
leading this year’s campaign with our staff and students. 

 

School Uniform – Winter Uniform 

Now that the weather has begun to cool we are 
encouraging families to transition their children into the 
school’s winter uniform. This process can be done 
over the next few weeks, however, it is preferred that 
the students will be in full winter school uniform by the 
end of week 6 – Friday 7 June. 

Over the past few weeks or so the staff and I have 
noticed an array of coloured jumpers, track pants, 
leggings and hair accessories that do not meet the 
school’s Uniform Policy. A few years ago, the school, in 
consultation with the parent community, initiated some 
key changes to the existing Uniform Policy. A full copy 
of the school’s current Uniform Policy is attached with 
this week’s newsletter. 

Other key reminders: 

• Boys and girls may choose to wear grey shorts / 
skorts to school during the winter period if they 
wish. 

• Plain black track pants may be worn as part of 
the winter uniform; not just on sports days. Track 



pants with large logos or brand names emblazoned 
across the legs are not permitted! 

• Black shoes should be worn throughout the school 
week; however, joggers of any colour can be worn 
on sports days only. 

• Black bike pants or leggings are not part of the 
school’s uniform, even on sports days!. 

 

Staff Car Park - Student Safety 
A reminder to all parents and carers about the 
importance of road safety in and around our school; 
especially during those busy drop-off and pick-up times. 
Student safety is paramount to our school and I 
would like to remind all families that the staff car park is 
out of bounds for all students. Parents are expected to 
park across the road at the RSL car park, which they 
generously allow us to use.   Please do not walk 
children through the staff car park or use this area as a 
‘kiss-and-drop’ area.  
Please note: parents who access before and after 
school care (TASK) are able to use the car park before 
8:00 am and after 4:00 pm for drop-offs and pick-ups 

Application for Opportunity Class Placement in Year 
5 – for 2025 
A reminder that the online applications for OC 
Placement for Year 5 students in 2025 close on 
Monday 20 May. Unfortunately, no late applications will 
be accepted!  
Please return the ‘Intention to Apply’ form to your 
child’s class teacher so the school is aware which 
families have applied online. 
Online applications can be made at the following 
website:  
Online Applications 
 
Kind regards, 
Greg Francis (Principal) 
 
 
 

CLASSY ARTICLE 
 
RFF – MR CASTLES, MISS BULLOCK, MRS 
MIRANDA & MRS WAKELIN 
 
Mr Castles took 5/6W for Personal Development and Art 
in term 1. The students learned about self-management 
and emotions. There were great discussions and role 
plays around respect and responsibility and what 

actions they can take to positively influence the health 
and wellbeing of themselves and the community.  
 
Some of the art lessons tied into the theme of thinking 
about themselves by drawing an inner self-reflection 
picture and creating a cultural artwork based on 
themselves. They also experimented with oil pastels 
and paint to create a nighttime city scene.  
 
Mr Castles is very excited for term 2 as he gets to teach 
states of matter for Science. This is a great unit with lots 
of experiments and hands on activities. Students will 
discover all about solids, liquids and gasses, becoming 
mini scientists by asking exploratory questions and 
testing their theories. 
 
NEWS FROM THE MUSIC ROOM – MRS BULLOCK 

Stage 3 are learning to read music and to play the 
recorder and the xylophone. We are using a program 
called ‘Recorder Karate’, which involves progressing 
through different levels of songs using a ‘belt’ system 
like Karate. Stage 3 are extremely motivated to improve 
each week and to move up to the next belt. 

Stage 2 are working on a play called ‘Toy Store’. In this 
play, when the owner closes up for the night, the toys all 
come to life. The students decide what toy they will be 
and there is always lots of laughter when they ‘come to 
life’ in rehearsals. 

 
 
CLASSROOM AWARDS K-2 
Week 2 – Dusty I, Tadhg M, Minh N, Archie P KAN; 
Milla B, Caleb M, Ryder-J T, Lily W KD; Millie C, 
Elleanor D, Logan W, Madeleine W 1B; Jaxx E, Imogen 
H, Tobias M, Zahli T 2PN; Sophie B, Levi I, Theodore R, 
Elias S 2R. 

KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS 2025 
We are now taking enrolments for Kindergarten in 2025. 
If you have a child starting next year or have any friends 
or neighbours with children planning on starting next 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5.html


year, please contact the front office (4362 1033) to start 
the enrolment process.  
Children may be enrolled in Kindergarten at the 
beginning of the school year if they turn five years of 
age on or before 31 July in that year. By law, all children 
must be enrolled in school by their sixth birthday. If you 
are unsure if your child is ready to start school or would 
like to access further information, please contact the 
school. As part of the enrolment process, you will need 
to provide your child’s original birth certificate, statement 
of complete immunisation from Medicare and proof of 
your current address (a minimum of 100 points of 
identification are required).  
Families are now able to access our online enrolment 
process to make it easier to enrol your child at your local 
school. To apply online, your child must be:  
• a NSW resident 
• an Australian or New Zealand citizen or permanent 

resident, and  
• living in the local enrolment area of the school for 

which you are submitting an application.  
For those families wishing to complete an online 
application a link can be found via the “Enrolment” tab 
located at the top of our school website. If you are 
unsure what school catchment area you live in, use the 
NSW Public School Finder App. 
 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM 
As the weather begins to cool we are encouraging 
families to transition their children into the school’s 
winter uniform. This process can be done over the next 
few weeks, however, it is preferred that the students will 
be in full winter school uniform by the end of week 6 – 
Friday 7 June. A few years ago, the school, in 
consultation with the parent community, initiated some 
key changes to the existing Uniform Policy – those 
changes included: 

• Boys and girls may choose to wear grey shorts to 
school during the winter period. 

• Black track pants may be worn as part of the winter 
uniform; not just on sports days. 

• Black shoes can be worn throughout the school 
week – they do not need to be ‘black leather 
shoes’. 

• Joggers of any colour can be worn on sports days 
only. 

 

 
 
BOOK CLUB ISSUE 3 ORDERS CLOSE TOMORROW 
– THURSDAY, 16th MAY 
Any orders for Issue 3 need to be returned to the 
office by tomorrow, Thursday, 16th May. 
If you wish to place an order for Book Club, please be 
sure to fill in the order forms correctly, with your child’s 
name and class and then send with payment to class 
teacher or the front office. Orders can be paid by cash 
or cheque or by ordering online with your credit card via 
the LOOP option.  
 
 
CRICKET KNOCKOUT COMPETITION 
At the end of term 1 the school cricket team competed 
in a knockout match against Niagra Park. This is the first 
time they have played together as a team and the first 
time some of the students had even played a game of 
cricket. They started off well batting first and scoring 105 
runs in their 20 overs. Even though they bowled really 
well the opposition were able to score the runs with only 
2 overs remaining in the game. The students were a 
credit to the school, displaying amazing sportsmanship, 
encouraging each other, and making sure that everyone 
contributed.  
Well done on a fine effort! 
Mr Paul Castles 
 

 
 
BWPSSA NETBALL GALA DAY 
Yesterday Ourimbah Public Schools attended a Netball 
Gala Day where we competed against five different local 
schools. The first game was a knockout game which 
ended with Niagara Park Public School winning the 
game 12-3. But we then went on to play Narara Public 

https://schoolfinder.education.nsw.gov.au/


School. The game ended in a draw of 8 all. We decided 
to play an extra half game which led to our team winning 
6-0. Congratulations to Zahra-leiye Toohey, Kalani 
Kelly-Biddle, Sarah Kirk, Lucy Brooks, Indy Pappalardo, 
Blair Atkin- Pearce, Brayden Murtagh, Marli Barkess. 
Another Congratulations to Callie Stanley and Jack 
Cullen-Ward who mad the netball team but were unable 
to attend the day. 
The students were full of enthusiasm and played 
amazingly. We had such a fantastic day! 
 
Mrs Lauren Ryder 
 

 
 
SCHOOL BYTES PARENT PORTAL AND APP 
 
 Are you missing out on vital information? 
 Have you downloaded the School Bytes Parent 

Portal & App? 
 Have you selected Enable Push Notifications 

through the School Bytes Parent Portal & App, 
so that you may receive updated information as 
it becomes available from the school? 

Parents will now be able to see all information relating to 
school activities and receive the newsletter in the parent 
portal.  Vital information relating to your child/children’s 
school is available at the touch of your fingertips! 
 

 

UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 
 
Thursday afternoons - 2:30 - 3:15 pm  
Friday mornings - 8.30 - 9.15 am 

Uniforms may also be ordered through our online 
ordering system, via the ‘Square’ App. 

https://ops-uniform-shop.square.site 
All orders will be sent home with your child, unless 
otherwise requested. 
 
P&C NEWS 
 

 
 

BILLY G’s GOURMET COOKIE DOUGH DRIVE 
 
Ourimbah Public School’s P&C, are running a Billy G’s 
Gourmet Cookie Dough fundraiser this term, to raise 
money for new resources within our school.  
Billy G’s Gourmet Cookie Dough is an exciting 
fundraiser, made by an Australian, family owned and 
operated business. There are nine (9) dough-licious 
flavours to choose from, including the most popular 
Choc Chunk and Raspberry White Choc. 
 
Cookie dough orders must be placed online using 
the online platform.  
 
Orders are open from Monday, 13th May 2024 until 
Friday, 13th June 2024, so make sure you get rolling 
and create your online fundraising page today! 
 
Please see the attached flyer for more information. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS: 
 

 
 
 

NEW GUZMAN Y GOMEZ OPENING IN TUGGERAH 
THIS THURSDAY, 16TH MAY! 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

Mother’s Day Breakfast 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Mother’s Day Breakfast 2024 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Library Book Covering Volunteers 

We are desperately seeking some parent volunteers to cover our new 
books as they come in. If you think this is something you can help out 
with please get in contact with the school office or come and speak to              
Mrs Ryder in the library. 

 

 

 

 

 

 






